[image: image1.png]












Please Check Against Delivery
Statement by Mrs Gladice Pickering, Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Armenia, 22 January 2015, 14h30 – 18h00

Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Armenia to the 21st Session of the UPR. Namibia commends Armenia on the adoption of the National Strategy for the Protection of Human Rights during 2012, followed by the approval of the Action Plan deriving from the Strategy in 2014.
Namibia also commends Armenia on adoption of the legislation on equal opportunities for women and men in 2013, which aims to ensure gender equality.
Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Armenia takes suitable action to address discriminatory practices in the engagement with national minorities and, in particular, the double discrimination faced by women from such minority groups.
2. That Armenia takes measures to ensure the independence of the judiciary and considers establishing an independent body responsible for the appointment and promotion of judges.
We wish Armenia all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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